MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  2.7.24
7.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Griffiths.
7.2  PRESENT
Cllr. William Hooban (Chairman), Sian Edwards, John Ceri Evans, Jennifer Yuill, Edward Williams, Beth Bailey, Denise Stone, Evan Owen and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
2 members of the public were present.

7.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked Cllr. Edward Williams and Mrs Heather Williams for all their hard work with the creation of the new car park in the village.
7.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on June 4th 2024 were found to be correct. 
7.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes
7.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
No Member had any declaration of interest to make.
7.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  Gwynedd Councillors have been told by the Chief Executive at presentation meetings that the finances for the council will be very serious over the coming years with council tax rises of between 8% and 13% just to provide statutory public services. All departments have overspent last year and the overspend does not look like improving. Although inflation has come down from 11% to 2% on what the council pays for goods and services is still increasing. Over the past 7 years or so saving of over £50 million have been made and by now there are no saving left to be made and in order to balance the books there will have to be cuts to services. All department heads have been asked to submit cuts that will have the least impact on residents, but the CE said that cuts to services looked bleak for residents. Any new expenditure has very little chance of being implemented. A bleak picture indeed and Councillors will be regularly informed of the financial situation. Guidance was given to Councillors about private information about individuals who ask Councillors for help, have to be kept safe. If kept on a lap top then there has to be a password to enter the lap top. Paper information has to be kept in a locked filing cabinet. A warning was given that information should not be kept for a long time and should be destroyed or shredded. There are local companies who collect and destroy confidential and private papers. If Councillors take on complaints for residents then they must have their written permission to ask on their behalf. Because of the shortage of assessors in the dementia and mental health department Gwynedd could be fined for the delays under depravation of liberty rules and regulations. The audit and finance committee accepted the risk to the council, but the Care and Housing scrutiny committee did not agree and told the adult services department to get it sorted, employ more assessors and help improve the lives of dementia and mental health sufferers. I did express concern that dementia and mental health sufferers were having to be placed in nursing homes in Colwyn Bay, Welshpool and Llangollen and I wanted a full explanation as to why the dementia unit at Barmouth and Blaenau Ffestiniog were not fully operation yet. The council is to develop a special home in Morfa Bychan for a couple of children who need 24 hour care. The cost of placing the children away from their families is very costly for Gwynedd and priority is being given to proving the care locally. The council are trying to find a small unit in Meirionnydd. At present over 20 children are having to be placed over the border with significant costs to Gwynedd and to parents and family who want to visit them. People are being encouraged to apply for the posts. If staff can be recruited the home could be opened later this year providing it has been sanctioned by Care Inspectorate Wales. I did attend the 
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Meirionnydd area forum last Tuesday when we were given reports. Ffion Johnstone for the NHS on matters affecting Meirionnydd. Aled Davies head of Adult services, and heads of departments on the development of the Dolfeurig Centre in Dolgellau, changes to mental health services and support for unpaid carers. I am still waiting for copies of the reports to ensure that what I will be reporting is correct. There are local issues with local properties being registered as businesses at Companies House without the local property owners knowing. Police say that it could be the basis for future scams. I am trying to arrange a meeting between Y Tir group and the Allotment holders representatives with mediators to try to resolve many issues. New scams are being introduced on a daily basis and the police are warning people to be extra careful. The latest one is that scammers are re-advertising cars for sale at a lower price and the victim hand over their money but not getting a car. Please be wary and if it looks too good to be true it usually is. There will be a meeting with the allotment group at 5.00 p.m. on the 10th of this month.  I am available on 01341242758.

7.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of two-storey and single storey extension (Revised Application to one previously approved under reference NP5/58/615) Tŷ Bennar, Ffordd Benar, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/615B)

Support this application.
Installation of dormer and rooflights on front elevation Coastal View, Bro Enddwyn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/114C)
Support this application.

Erection of a detached two storey dwelling Land at Ffordd y Llan, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/662)
No commnents on this application but the Members were concerned about the entrance.
Erection of 2 detached two storey dwellings (1 open market and 1 affordable) Land at Ffordd y Llan, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/662A)

No commnents on this application but the Members were concerned about the entrance.

7.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £59,126.49 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £35,614.49 more expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This is mainly because the Council has paid the final payment regarding development of the car park.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
It was reported that the AGM is been held on the 16th of this month.
C  Village Hall
Cllr. Denise Stone reported there was a need to invite an Officer from the National Park to have a look at the back kitchen of the hall and also an Officer from the Environmental Health Department of Gwynedd Council to inspect the mould that is forming in the back kitchen. The Chairman  reported that the two quotes her had received to carry out the work on the back kitchen should be kept on file for now until other issues had been resolved. The Chairman also reported that he was going to get a price for a plastic window to replace the old wooden window in the hall as this was the only wooden window remaining in the hall. All Members agreed for this to be done.
D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she and Cllr. Jennifer Yuill had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and they reported as follows - that the bus shelter at Talybont was fine but a large amount of moles were present and the Clerk stated that she had contacted J.B. Pest Control with regards to this matter and also the Chairman agreed to have a word with him, the bus shelter on Ystymgwern Road was fine and the one near Ty Cerrig. Cllr. Edwards stated that she had received complaints about the state of Penybont Garden and the Clerk said that 
783.............................................Chairman

work had taken place on this site since then, Morlo Park was fine. The  play park was fine but there were quite a few rabbit holes there and it was agreed to leave a bag of top soil there and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter. Cllr. Jennifer Yuill reported that the public cemetery was fine but the area outside needed attention, Llanddwywe cemetery was fine and so was Llanenddwyn cemetery. Cllr. Jennifer Yuill agreed to do the inspection next month with Cllr. Sian Edwards. On behalf of the Council Cllr. Sian Edwards thanked the Tim Tacluso for carrying out the work around the area.
E   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from Mr. Steffan Jones of Gwynedd Council about the toilet block and that he was waiting for a report to come back with regards to the condition of the toilets before taking any further action. Cllr. Edward Williams reported that the car park signs were now installed and there was now a need to publicise that the car park is open and also for an official opening to be arranged and to ask the local school children to take part once a date had been agreed.
F  ’81 Committee Bench
The Chairman reported that he had been to inspect the above bench and that he would do a bench to replace it.
G   Christmas 2024
The Clerk reported that she had put this matter on the agenda incase arrangements needed to be done and it was agreed that the christmas sub-committee would meet before the next Council meeting in September. It was made known that the lanter workshop had been booked and that the local school children were keen to take part in the activities that were been arranged.
7.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Dyffryn Elves 

Received an e-mail from the above asking if it would be possible for the Council to make a donation through their just giving fund. The Members felt that donating in this way was not appropriate and Cllr. Denise Stone agreed to ask the Dyffryn Elves if another formof payment  could be made available.
B   Transport for Wales 

Received an e-mail from Gail Jones on behalf of Transport for Wales regarding the latest update with regards to the Cambrian Line and stating that just over 500 responses was received regarding the recent consultation.  Whilst they are still reviewing feedback from their stakeholders in relation to other parts of the network, they are in a position to update us on changes they have been able to make to the Cambrian Line timetable following this review process, details of which are as follows.
The proposal to run the extra trains to increase the frequency to Aberystwyth to a full 1 train per hour in the summer only (March-Sept) is to continue i.e. this will NOT be introduced in the winter. However, they will add a 16:30 train from Shrewsbury to Aberystwyth in all year around. This is because of higher passenger numbers on 17:30 train from Shrewsbury to Machynlleth. They will aim to introduce this extra service in May 2025, but it is subject to agreement with other operators and Network Rail. The wider 1 train per hour service will come in effect from March 2026.​
It was proposed to remove the 08:52 service from Machynlleth to Pwllheli and return from Pwllheli at 11:37 during winter. There was a significant response to this proposal. After much consideration, they have opted to retain the 08:52 and 11:37 services all year around, however passenger numbers and revenue will be closely monitored over the next winter period and reviewed when planning the December 2025 timetable.​
​The last evening services in the summer (March to December) - will run at the same times as they currently run between Pwllheli and Machynlleth (approximately 20:26 Pwllheli southbound and 21:47 Machynlleth northbound).​
They will be doubling capacity on 4 key Cambrian Coast services from summer 2025 from 2 carriages to 4 carriages to support locals, tourists, and key local tourism businesses. This will mean there are 560 more seats on Cambrian Coast services during the summer in comparison to Summer 2022.​
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C   Mr. Steffan Chambers

Received a letter of resignation from the above informing the Council that he was resigning as a Member of the Council as he was moving away from the area. It was agreed to forward this letter to the Electoral Department at Gwynedd Council.

D   Gwynedd Council –Environment Department
Received a letter from the above informing the Council that they are carrying out the replacement of steps on public footpath number 10 near Ysgethin during this month.
E    Mr. Paul Brook
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above with regards to planning application NP5/58/600E and asking various questions with regards to the application. It was agreed to reply stating that minutes of the Council meetings were available on the Council’s website and also that the Council as a body commented on the application and not any individual and no meeting had taken place prior to the official Council meeting on the 5th June when the application was discussed.

F   Mr. Duncan Newport
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above with regards to planning application NP5/58/LU144L and asking various questions with regards to the application. It was agreed to reply stating that the minutes of the Council meetings were available on the Council’s website and also for him to contact the National Park office with regards to this matter. The Members agreed not to answer the questions that were asked individually.
7.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £15,821.26 in the current account and  £15,067.23 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting
Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £273.06 (wages) + £125.20 costs = £398.26 
Customs & Excise        -  £204.60 –  tax on Clerk’s wages

Evergreen                     -  £400.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries

Mr. G. J. Williams        -  £243.08  -  cut grass in various places in Talybont and purchase of flower bulbs
Mr. Gary Martayn        - £220.00  -  cut grass in play park and around the benches

JWS Sign & Webb         - £398.40  -  car park signs

Mr. M. J. Kerr                - £460.00  -  opening grave re the late Mr. Robert John Evans
Mr. M. J. Kerr                - £480.00  -  opening grave re the late Mr. Michael Coulson

Mr. M. J. Kerr                - £460.00  -  opening grave re the late Mr. Robert Coulson

The above payments were processesed by Cllr. Denise Stone and the Chairman, Cllr. William Hooban approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
Glyn Rees & Son - £1,908.00 – burial of the late Mr. Michael Coulson.
Glyn Rees & Son - £3,648.00 – burial of the late Mr. Robert Coulson.

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – None - translation services 
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7.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS
Concern was voiced that children on scooters were coming down Ffordd y Capel althought it is one way and it was agreed to contact Gwynedd Council and the Polcie with regards to this matter and also to inform Gwynedd Council that the drains on Ffordd y Capel needed attention and that there were no one way signs informing drivers coming out of the housing estate near the chapel that the road was a one way system.

Concern was voiced that the standard of the grass cutting in various places was not acceptable.

The standard of the grass cutting by ADRA on the Pentre Uchaf estate was not acceptable.

It was agreed to inform the Highways Department that there were two potholes on the Gors y Gedol drive between the 30 mph sign and Frongaled.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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